Members of ANC 6A,

We had final negotiations on Thursday with the 600H developer and have reached agreement with the applicant.  As such, the BZA hearing on Tuesday will not be very exciting, although everyone is still encouraged to attend. Below is an explanation of the agreement and why we agreed to it.  Also attached is a letter from H&K which I think accurately reflects the terms.

ANC 6A's interest in this case has always been to set a strong precedent for the design guidelines because we believe their application will bring better and more architecturally consistent development to the Corridor.  Design guidelines were never been part of the Zoning Regulations until the H Street Zoning Overlay and this case is the first time the guidelines were tested.  The developer's initial position was that they only had to comply with the intent of the guidelines, which was interpreted as "maximum architectural freedom".  This interpretation basically meant that the guidelines did not need to be followed, an attitude which was very evident in the first 2 generations of the renderings.  But because we fought so hard, they finally acceded on this issue, and the design guidelines will be a real force in this development and future developments on H Street.
The agreement, which included ANC 6A, ANC 6C, SPNA, CHRS and the 6th and H Neighborhood Association was to the following:

1) The new building will be 9 stories instead of 8
2) The 9th floor of the 35 foot extension into the C-2-A lot will be removed
3) The developer will address how they comply with each point of the design guidelines.  It is our understanding that they now fully comply with the architectural standards and all development guidelines except the 8 story height and the 0 foot side setbacks in the C-2-A lot.
4) The 6000 foot lot size which triggers a design guideline special exception will not be decided by the BZA until late January.

The building IS more massive that we believe is appropriate for H Street, but because of the C-2-C zone, we had almost no hope of reducing the height of the building below 8 stories.

The reasons we essentially traded massing for design comes down to strategy.  We were pretty sure that BZA would have granted much of the requested relief (special exception and variances to the lot occupancy) to the developer so the final massing would have been close to the requested massing.  In addition, the OP report came out in favor of the 9 stories, so we were unsure how the BZA would have ruled on the issue of height.  We could have chosen to spend all our capital trying to remove the 9th floor, but instead we decided to spend out capital a different way -- establishing a strong precedent for the application of the Design Guidelines to future large lot developments on H Street.  Because the developer has agreed to comply with all but 2 of the guidelines, it will give the guidelines REAL teeth in future large lot redevelopments on H Street and specifically those in ANC 6A.  We are also confident that the 2 exceptions (9 stories and 10 foot side setbacks in the C-2-A portion of the lot) are unique for the lot in question (C-2-C zoning and a strange lot shape where it is better to apply rear setback standards to the side setbacks of the C-2-A lot) so that they cannot be used by developers to justify why the design guidelines shouldn't be applied in future cases.

We also got something else.  The developer will make a motion to the BZA to rule on all the zoning relief except the special exception to the 6000 foot lot size (this special exception triggers the design guidelines) which it will ask the ruling to be postponed until after the January 2007 ANC meetings.  In the meantime, we will have 2 months to work with the developers to make further refinements to the design to the building.  This will be unprecedented community involvement in the design, which will hopefully result in a building worth looking at (even though it is bigger than we like).

Best regards,

Drew Ronneberg
ANC 6A Economic Development and Zoning Chair

